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Part 1.  Roster of Members:

	Almodovar, Juan
	New Jersey City University

	An, Sharon
	Rowan University

	Chow, Mei Ling
	Montclair State University

	Culmer-Nier, Lessie
	Drew University

	DeFino, Melissa
	Rutgers University

	Hughes, Kathleen
	Montclair State University

	Loesch, Martha M.
	Seton Hall University

	Martinez, Paul
	Montclair State University

	Murphy, Ondrea
	Brookdale Community College

	Otto, Jane
	Rutgers University

	Pinto, David
	Richard Stockton College (Executive Liaison)

	Pluss, Deborah
	William Paterson University

	Sandford, Mark (Chair)
	William Paterson University

	Sexton, Marcia
	Ramapo College

	Shepherd, Carol
	NJ State Library

	Smith, Scott
	Stevens Institute of Technology

	Tosaka, Yuji
	The College of New Jersey

	Wang, Jianrong
	Richard Stockton College

	Weissbard, Lisa A.
	New Jersey Institute of Technology

	Weng, Cathy
	The College of New Jersey


Part 2.  Summary of achievements
The BCMC held three meetings in the past year, following the practice of previous years.  Below are the Committee’s accomplishments this year:
· The NJ NACO Project entered its third year.  Several member institutions are regular contributors to the project, with others adding and changing Name Authority File records infrequently.  Cathy Weng organized a refresher course for members in July 2009, which was well attended.  
· The Research Subcommittee administered a survey on Cataloging Assessment to all VALE libraries.  Results were reported to the BCMC at the Fall meeting and disseminated to the Executive Committee as a Powerpoint.  Jianrong Wang of Richard Stockton College and Melissa DeFino of Rutgers University are co-authoring an article analyzing the results.
· The Committee has instituted a new standing agenda item: developments in cataloging.  Partly in anticipation of the upcoming RDA rules, and partly for more general professional development, each meeting will include a brief report or discussion on new or upcoming changes in cataloging.
Part 3.  Issues to be resolved:

Increasing participation in the NACO project continues to be a priority.  Because the Committee no longer has independent NACO contributors, training for new institutions would incur some costs.  The Committee will continue to monitor interest and investigate the possibility of having a trainer come to NJ once a large enough pool of new participants makes it cost effective.
Part 4.  Objectives for 2010-2011
· To consider revising the Cataloging Assessment Survey for administration beyond VALE through national and international channels.
· To continue active participation in the NJVid Project through training and quality-control activities as the project incorporates more participants without local cataloging/metadata expertise.

· To continue to support other VALE activities related to bibliographic control (e.g. the Vale Last Copy Collection).

· To actively participate in the OLE initiative by providing feedback to the OLE team.  In addition, to assist interested institutions in assessing local practices and legacy MARC data in anticipation of again working in a shared bibliographic database.
Part 5.  Resources needed:

The Committee does not anticipate the need for any resources in the coming year.
Respectfully submitted,

Mark Sandford
Chair, Bibliographic Control and Metadata Committee 
